
KENDALL TOWN BOARD 
Tuesday, January 16, 2024 7:00 p.m. 

Kendall Town Hall – 1873 Kendall Road, Kendall, New York 14476 
 
Supervisor Cammarata called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m., and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 Councilman Bentley   present 

Councilwoman Flow   present 
Councilman Jennings  present 
Councilman Martin    absent 
Supervisor Cammarata present 
 

 
SUPERVISOR’S REMARKS  
 
Tonight we embark on a new year with new challenges ahead. We on the Kendall Town Board 
are ready to meet them head on! 
The Kendall Town Board and our residents have been waiting patiently for answers:   
1) Sewers - Grant Funding to pursue the single largest project the town has ever embarked upon. 
2) Water District 11 - Income Survey status so we can establish a district, and obtain funding 
through USDA or New York State. 
3)  Curtis Field – We are awaiting final paperwork from our attorney to finalize this transition 
from the Morton Fire District to the Town of Kendall.  Once this is completed, Councilwoman 
Barbara Flow will chair an ad-hoc committee of any residents who wish to participate to 
recommend to the town board for possible uses of this property. 
4)  Morton Cemetery - After waiting for several months, I contacted Senator Robb Ort's office 
for assistance. They informed me that the check was cut on January 2, 2024.  We still are 
waiting. So, I may need to reconnect with Senator Ortt's office for assistance again. 
So the frustrating theme of these comments is wait and see!!!  
 
 
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES, BOARDS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS 

Standing Committees 
 
            Public Safety/Emergency Services & Occupational Safety – Martin 
 Buildings & Grounds – Martin 

Highway – Martin 
 No report submitted 
 Councilwoman Flow has met with Clayton Christ for a bid for a septic system at 

the Town Hall. Other bids will be sought. The survey is complete. 
 
Community Relations - Flow 
Culture & Recreation – Flow 
Information Services – Flow 
 Lions Club BBQ on Feb.10th 



 Hamlin-Kendall Euchre tournament is next week 
 Basketball is in full swing. 
 The highway department will be getting a new computer installed. 
 
Human Resources and Ethics – Bentley 
Employee Benefits – Bentley 
 Nothing to report 
 
Planning, Zoning & Agriculture – Jennings/Bentley 
 Neither Board held meetings in December. Three public hearings are scheduled 

for January. 
 
Finance, Taxes & Special Districts – Cammarata 
 No report 
 
Orleans County Legislature – John Fitzak 
 Clean Energy Audits are offered through NYSERDA, an d money is available 

through them for various programs. 
 The Association of Municipalities is offering training in States of Emergency 

being called. Attendance is strongly encouraged.  
 The broadband tower in Gaines is complete, and the one in Carlton is being built 

and should be done by May. 
                                   

Boards 

Planning Board – B. Newell, Chair – no report 

Zoning Board – P. Bolton, Chair – no report 

 

Department Heads 

Assessor – L. Hewitt – no report 

Code Enforcement – P. Hennekey  

 The solar projects contractors are requesting extentions on their building permits. 

Both are experiencing delays. There is a new contact person now – Billy Chen.  

 Many STR applications have been submitted. 

 Five new dwellings are under construction.  

Highway – E. Maxon  

 The highway department will move any sand required for a new septic system , to 

save some cost. 

 Many highway department improvements are under way. The computer and 

phone systems will be upgraded. 

 The recent snowstorm was handled well. 

  

Historian – L. Richardson – no report 

Recreation – M. Werth / E. Rodas – no report 



Town Clerk A. Richardson – written report submitted 

Town Justice – D. Kluth – written report submitted  

Supervisor – A. Cammarata – written report submitted 

 

 
THERE WERE NO RESOLUTIONS AT THIS MEETING.  
 
 
Councilman Jennings made a motion to pay the claims, as presented on Abstract One. Motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Flow. All Ayes. 

 
PAYMENT OF CLAIMS 

General Fund Abstract 1 $ 30,721.89 Vouchers 1-32,39,41 
Highway Fund Abstract 1 $ 19,319.81  Vouchers 3,20,29,33-38,40 

Light District One Abstract 1 $ 395.18    Voucher 16     

Light District Two Abstract 1 $ 250.20 Voucher 16 

Light District Three Abstract 1   $ 127.56   Voucher 16 

Water District Two Abstract 1 $ 1,740.00 Voucher 42 

Water District Three Abstract 1 $ 3,901.25 Voucher 42 

Water District Five Abstract 1 $ 5,520.63 Voucher 42 

Water District Six Abstract 1  $  691.25 Vouchers 30,43,44 

Fire District Abstract 1 $ 33,011.00 Voucher 20 

 TOTAL:     $ 95,678.77 

 
PENDING ISSUES 

 Morton Union Cemetery  
 Sewer Project 
 Medical Building 
 Woodchuck Alley Brush Dump 
 IT – e-mail switch to 360 
  All issues are in a state of waiting at this moment. 
  
NEW BUSINESS  
 G&G, the business collecting income surveys has now gone house to house, and only 
need 10 more responses to begin calculations. 
 
With no other business being brought forward, Jennings motioned for adjournment. Seconded by 
Bentley. Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Amy K. Richardson,  
Kendall Town Clerk 



 
            
  
            
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
 
Upcoming Meetings: 
 Tuesday, February 6, 2024 – work session 7:00 p.m. 
 Tuesday, February 20, 2024 – regular meeting 7:00 p.m. 
 


